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King County




Metropolitan King County Council

Law, Justice and Human Services Committee
STAFF REPORT

AGENDA ITEM:                 
7

DATE: 
December 5, 2008
PROPOSED ORDINANCE   2008-0624
PREPARED BY: 
Clifton Curry
SUBJECT:  AN ORDINANCE authorizing the county executive to execute a third amendment to the interlocal agreement between King County and the city of Bellevue for marine patrol services.
SUMMARY: The King County Sheriff’s Office (KCSO) provides law enforcement services to unincorporated King County and, through contracts, to cities, Metro Transit, the King County Airport, Indian Tribes, the King County Housing Authority, the federal government, and school districts.  The sheriff also contracts with cities, and other agencies, for specialized police services including marine patrol and law enforcement on navigable waterways.  These contracts for police service enhancements recover the full costs of providing the services.

The King County Marine Unit is part of the Special Operations Division of the King County Sheriff's Office. The unit consists of experienced police officers specially trained in boat handling,  police scuba diving for rescues and/or evidence recovery.  boat accident investigation, and marine law enforcement and education, small craft fire fighting, 
The City of Bellevue has contracted with the sheriff’s office to provide these services for the navigable waters under the city’s authority since 2005.  This has included specified services on Lake Sammamish and Lake Washington.  The contract provides for reimbursement according to established formulae based on workload, shoreline feet, and the costs associated with the marine unit.  The methodology has been reviewed and approved in the marine patrol service agreements with Lake Forest Park, Kirkland, and Redmond.  The contract also provides a mechanism for recovering the costs of marine service requests outside of the boating season. 
This amendment updates only the service cost for Bellevue’s marine patrol services provided by the sheriff’s office.  No other contract terms are modified and the cost model used to develop the service cost remains the same. Marine patrol services are provided on a contract basis primarily during the boating season which runs from May through September.  These services have already been delivered in 2008.  This ordinance has been delayed due to staffing turnover in the sheriff’s office Contract Unit.  The contract amount for 2008 is $53,000.  
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